
 

 

 

FIPS-Mouche  
International Sport Fly Fishing Federation 

  
 

To  President of Fédération Internationale de la Pêche Sportive Mouche 

 

Subject: 

1. Participation to CIPS Congress and FIPS-Mouche General Assembly 2023 
2. Verification of member data regarding your federation 
3. Championship applications for 2025, 2026, … 
4. Motions, proposals for alterations to competition rules and the statutes  

  

Dear Mr.President 

FIPS-Mouche has started the preparation of 2023 activities and thus is informing its members 
regarding the points listed in the subject of this letter. Please provide the requested information in 
due time (end of Dec 2022) so the board can adequately prepare and have a smooth and fruitful 
general assembly in Sofia. 2023 is a non-elective year, rules and statutes are up for revision and your 
federation’s input is welcome. 

1. Participation to CIPS Congress and FIPS-Mouche General Assembly 

As you may already know the intention is to hold the annual CIPS congress in Sofia, BULGARIA from 
27 to 29 April 2023.  

The agenda FIPS-Mouche General Assembly will be sent 2 months prior to the meeting. 

2. Verification of FIPS-Mouche member data 

As General Secretary I am responsible for keeping our members database up to date. Please verify if 
the data below are still valid. If not please send me the corrections. 

This data is be very important as all official communication goes to these persons. Should we be 
required to hold a general assembly online in 2021 these e-mail addresses will be particularly 
important to establish correct online communication.  

Some members may receive this e-mail twice. This will be the case if you fulfil both president and 
SPOC functions.  

Country               :  

Federation          :  

Acronym             :  



Website               :  

Name                   :  

Email                    :  

Function             :  

 

 

3. Championship applications for 2025, 2026, … 
 

The current calendar is available on our website in the championships section. 
 
If your federation is interested and wishes to take up the challenge of organising one or more 
(double / triple event) of these championships, please provide us the championship application 
document. You may find a template of this document on our website in the “Rules” section. 
The application needs to be provided before the General Assembly so it can be presented to the 
members, discussed and a decision on the awarding of the championship may be made. 

 
4. Motions, proposals for alterations to competition rules and the statutes  

Motions to be discussed during the GA according to article 8.8 of the statutes should be submitted 
to the General Secretary. 

Any proposals for alterations to the competition rules (article 8.10 of the statutes) should be 
addressed to the General Secretary. He will make sure it gets to the Technical Commission. The 2021 
editions of the competition rules and the statutes are available on our website.  

All of the above should be sent to FIPS-Mouche no later than end of December 2022. 

 

Kind regards 

Stefan Allacker 
General Secretary 
+32 472 965802 
www.fips-mouche.com 

https://www.fips-mouche.com/rules/
https://d.docs.live.net/de6d436433c2f697/FIPS-Mouche/Members/www.fips-mouche.com

